REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2021
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, and Weyer present. Brock and Schultz were absent.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the September 20, 2021, agenda.

Motion was made by Froeba to approve the minutes from the August 17, 2021, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier. Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Geier, seconded by Bobrofsky. Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Froeba reported on the well house roof out on Pelsdorf Ave. Geier made a motion to hire Froeba Construction not to exceed $9,200.00 and to let Terry Weyer make the final approval on which option to go with, seconded by Bobrofsky. Motion carried with one abstain. Froeba reported on the reconnection charge for residents who get disconnected for not paying their water bill. Bobrofsky made the motion to eliminate the after-hours reconnection, residence will have to wait until the following day for reconnection, seconded by Geier. Motion carried. Geier made a motion to change the reconnection charge from $25.00 to $75.00, seconded by Lindner. Motion carried. Clerk Toufar will get the changes to the City Attorney to amend the ordinance. 
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held. Next meeting will be held on October 13, 2021, at 5p.m.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on September 13, 2021. Bobrofsky reported that the summer reading program. They had 24 people read 16,713 minutes, they had 2 performers, and 70 activities. Bobrofsky reported that the following donations were received: $121.50 from the Legion Auxiliary, $1,500.00 from the Town of Beaver and $500.00 anonymous. Bobrofsky reported the circulation for July was 1,111 and for August it was 992. Bobrofsky reported that Director Hall participated in the booth at the Clark County Fair with other county librarians. Bobrofsky reported that they approved the proposed budget for 2022. Next meeting will be held on October 11, 2021, at 5:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held. Weyer reported on the summer soccer program.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Prein made a motion to approve a bartender license for Alexis Dietsche, seconded by Froeba. Motion carried.

Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $142,036.66         
WATER UTILITY: $10,220.22
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $32,908.79
Seconded by Weyer. Motion carried. 
Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Lindner. Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, September 20, 2021
